## Village of Stanford

100 W. Boundary

Stanford, IL 61774

### PRESIDENT AND BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Thursday, May 20, 2010

### REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

Minutes of the regular meeting of the President and Board of Trustees of the Village of Stanford, held at the Village Hall at 7:00pm.

#### 1. ROLL CALL:

Present: 6 - Trustees Johnalee Alwes, Ben Chase, Eric Geurts, Natasha Owen, Nydra Owen, Rowana Robles and President George F. Brawner, Sr.

Absent: 0

Also Present: Attorney Mark McGrath, Sheriff Mike Emery.

### 1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Trustee Nydra Owen moved, seconded by Trustee Geurts, to approval the minutes from the April 15, 2010 regular meeting as presented.

All in favor, AYE.

### 1. INTERNAL AUDITOR'S REPORT:

Trustee Nydra Owen stated there was no report at this time.

### TREASURER'S REPORT:

Trustee Nydra Owen reported for Treasurer Jassman.

Trustee Geurts moved, seconded by Trustee Natasha Owen, to approve the Treasurer's Report as presented.

On roll call the vote was:

AYES: 6 - Trustees Alwes, Chase, Geurts, Natasha Owen, Nydra Owen and Robles.

NAYS: 0

ABSENT: 0

There being 6 affirmative votes, the motion carried.

### 1. FINANCIAL REPORT:

Trustee Nydra Owen reported for Treasurer Jassman.

Trustee Geurts moved, seconded by Trustee Chase, to approve the Financial Report as presented.

On roll call the vote was:

AYES: 6 - Trustees Alwes, Chase, Geurts, Natasha Owen, Nydra Owen and Robles.

NAYS: 0

ABSENT:0

There being 6 affirmative votes, the motion carried.

### 1. MONTHLY DISBURSAL:

Trustee Nydra Owen reported for Treasurer Jassman.

Trustee Geurts moved to approve the Monthly Disbursal as amended, by moving the Stark bill under MFT and not paying the Yoder's bill for squad repairs until after further discussion later in the meeting.

On roll call the vote was:

AYES: 6 - Trustees Alwes, Chase, Geurts, Natasha Owen, Nydra Owen and Robles.

NAYS: 0

ABSENT: 0

There being 6 affirmative votes, the motion carried.

#### 1. APPOINTMENTS:

President Brawner stated there was an empty seat on the Zoning Board but does not have anyone to appoint at this time.

### 1. PUBLIC CONCERNS:

John Beanblossom and Daryl Shields, representatives of the Stanford First Christian Church, had questions about the church not being notified whenever the locks were changed on the Police Department after the Police Chief resigned. The area that the locks were changed is a common area, where anyone using the facilities can go and is not part of the leased Police Department.

Trustee Natasha Owen apologized and stated she did not realize it was a common area.

President Brawner stated in hind site there should have been communication, but our intentions was to protect the Police Department and it's contents. Beanblossom did thank the Board for the new locks stating that it was unknown how many persons had a key to the old locks.

Beanblossom also spoke of concerns with no police presence with in the Village and of a juvenile disturbance near the parsonage.

#### 1. **PRESENTATION**:

Ron Downs with the Farnsworth Group presented the 2010 Motor Fuel Tax (MFT) program from the State for the Village's road and street repair.

Downs and Trustee Geurts both stated that the Village will be spending less this year because the Village has been spending into it's surplus the past several years and only has one year of surplus left. Downs suggested that maybe the Village would only do the road program every other year to let the surplus build back up again.

Trustee Geurts moved, seconded by Trustee Alwes, to approve Resolution 04-10: Motor

Fuel Tax (MFT) Program for the year 2010 and authorize President Brawner to sign.

On roll call the vote was:

AYES: 5 - Trustees Alwes, Chase, Geurts, Natasha Owen and Robles.

NAYS: 1 - Trustee Nydra Owen.

ABSENT: 0

There being 5 affirmative votes, the motion carried.

### 1. EXECUTIVE SESSION CALLED AT 7:31PM:

Trustee Natasha Owen moved to go into executive session for the personnel issues

pursuant to IL Statute 5 ILCS 120/2(c)(1) and request Sheriff Emery and Attorney McGrath to stay.

There was no second the motion died.

President Brawner requested the representatives from Danvers Police Committee to speak before the Board goes into Executive Session.

#### 1. PRESENTATION (CONTINUED):

Nan Birkey and Steve Girdler Trustees of the Danvers Village Board and Chairs of the Police Committee, presented information of a possible Intergovernmental Agreement between the two Villages for Police protection.

Some specifics that were presented was:

- Chief Gleason would be Chief of both departments
- the merger of both departments into one.
- Township agreement for patrol.
- Sheriff would have to approve.

- Main department in Danvers with substation at Village Hall in Stanford.
- would use Stanford's squad and Chief would be the only one to drive Stanford's squad and possible would be taken home by Chief.
- fuel bill
- major repairs/routine maintenance.
- would like to patrol the Township 1 hour/day, 2 shifts
- sample intergovernmental agreement from Deer Creek/Goodfield.

Attorney McGrath advised the Board that if decided yes, that this would be a conflict of

interest for him since he is the Attorney for both entities. McGrath would refer one Village to another Attorney for review.

Sheriff Emery stated that he would sign a Township agreement and an Intergovernmental Agreement between the two agencies. Sheriff Emery spoke highly of Chief Gleason's abilities stating he has had little complaints about her.

John Beanblossom asked why can't Ed come back? This will be discussed in Executive Session.

Ida Jane Clark stated that the people of Stanford did not like it when the police had township jurisdiction or the squad car being in Danvers.

Sheriff Emery stated that to hire his deputies back for patrol would cost the Village \$38.50/hour with no administration fee.

### 1. EXECUTIVE SESSION CALLED @ 8:09pm:

Trustee Natasha Owen moved, seconded by Trustee Nydra Owen, to go into Executive

Session to discuss police and personnel issues pursuant to IL State Statute 5 ILCS 120/2(c)(1) and request Attorney McGrath and Sheriff Emery to stay.

On roll call the vote was:

AYES: 5 - Trustees Alwes, Chase, Natasha Owen, Nydra Owen and Robles.

NAYS: 1 - Trustee Geurts.

ABSENT: 0

There being 5 affirmative votes, the motion carried.

### 1. **ROLL CALL @ 9:04pm**:

Roll call after the close of Executive Session.

Present: 7 - Trustees Johnalee Alwes, Ben Chase, Eric Geurts, Natasha Owen, Nydra Owen,

Rowana Robles and President George F. Brawner, Sr.

Absent: 0

Also Present: Attorney Mark McGrath and Sheriff Mike Emery.

### 1. **COMMITTEE REPORTS:**

### A. Streets:

Trustee Geurts reported that he has contacted the Laborers' about sidewalk repairs and they will not start concrete classes until the end of June or beginning of July.

It was the consensus of the Board that the sidewalk on W. Boundary would be first priority for any repairs.

#### 1. Drainage:

Trustee Chase reported.

- 1. Clerk Streenz requested for someone to contact Cindy or Lyle Masters about an email that was sent in reference to drainage issues in their area. Trustee Geurts stated he will contact them.
  - 1. Trustee Geurts reported that Minnie Atkins on E. Main would like for a screen to be put on a drainage pipe on the north side of the railroad bed to help keep debris from coming out of the field into her yard.
  - 1. Trustee Geurts reported that Mike Boitnott, Public Works Director, has made a pass in two backyards on E. Boundary to help the water flow towards the culvert. It seemed to have helped the yard dry up quicker.
  - It was the consensus of the Board to have Mike Boitnott, Public Works
    Director, to put 2 culverts in the alley (not on any private property) in the area
    of 110 E. Boundary.
  - 1. Trustee Geurts and President Brawner reported that they have spoke with Scott Brand, the owner of the field surrounding Circle Lane, and he has denied any tile work to be installed in his field.
  - 1. It was the consensus of the Board to amend the current Easement
    Agreement from Attorney McGrath for E. Boundary, to increase the width to
    15' from center line of swail and deposit soil on the edge of easement.

Trustee Geurts moved, seconded by Trustee Alwes, to authorize Attorney McGrath to amend the temporary Easement Agreement and allow the Village to accept it.

On roll call the vote was:

AYES: 6 - Trustees Alwes, Chase, Geurts, Natasha Owen, Nydra Owen & Robles.

NAYS: 0

ABSENT: 0

There being 6 affirmative votes, the motion carried.

1. Water:

- 1. Trustee Nydra Owen reported that Layne Western stated the proposal was not for a specific well just for a preventative maintenance program. The testing could be \$2,700.00 \$3,000.00, to pull pump would be an additional \$12,000.00 Layne Western also recommends testing every year on the wells. The last time Well #3 was worked on was June of 1996. They also suggested the Village to switch wells weekly or monthly. Trustee Nydra Owen suggests for Mike Boitnott to run a flow rate test to get a curve on Well #3. if ok wait a year for maintenance. Trustee Nydra Owen will also check with Mike Boitnott about switching the wells back and forth. This may not be possible with the way the wells are set up.
- Trustee Nydra Owen reported that the IEPA just sent a water testing program renewal and it is not on the agenda. She will speak with Brad Bode, Water Operator, about it and possibly get it on the agenda for a Special Meeting.
- 1. Health, Beautification & Welfare:
- 1. Trustee Rowana Robles requested the Recycling Program be tabled until the June meeting.
  - 1. President Brawner, stated the Good Old Days Committee approached him about for them to get a food license through McLean County they need to prove they are non-profit. Health Department will waive the fees if they show a FEIN #. They will speak to another entity about their situation.
  - 1. Community Development:
- 1. Trustee Alwes reported that Kyle Batterton, EMA Director, has advised her that the FCC License needs to be renewed. Clerk Streenz advised the Board that she has not received any paperwork about it. Trustee Alwes will speak with Batterton about getting the necessary paperwork to the Clerk for modification.
  - 1. President Brawner stated he still has not heard back from Marty Vanags and the EDC.
  - 1. John Williams, owner of Tweaker's Bar & Grill, was present to ask about the Village's intentions to either allow or prohibit video gambling.

It was the consensus of the Board to not prohibit video gambling.

### 1. Police:

1. Trustee Natasha Owen moved, seconded by Trustee Nydra Owen, to approve the resignation of Chief Ed Moser from the Stanford Police Department.

On roll call the vote was:

AYES: 4- Trustees Chase, Natasha Owen, Nydra Owen and Robles.

NAYS: 2 - Trustees Alwes and Geurts.

ABSENT: 0

There being 4 affirmative votes, the motion carried.

1. Trustee Natasha Owen moved, seconded by \_\_\_\_\_\_, to accept Ed Moser's proposal for payment of the repairs to the squad car by Ed Moser via his final check of

\$692.00 for repairs and \$39.72 for fuel.

On roll call the vote was:

AYES: 5 - Trustees Alwes, Chase, Geurts, Natasha Owen and Nydra Owen.

NAYS: 1 - Trustee Rowana Robles.

ABSENT: 0

There being 5 affirmative votes, the motion carried.

- 1. The McLean Intergovernmental Agreement was tabled until we have a new Police Department.
- Attorney McGrath advised, because of limited financing, before entering into an agreement with the Village of Danvers for police coverage, the Board needs to know how much we are going to spend and what will they provide. The Board also needs to consider the Township agreement for patrol and the lease agreement with the First Christian Church.
- 1. Legal:
- 1. President Brawner advised the board of an email that was received about a fall that happened at an event held at Distinctive Affairs. The stairs in question was looked at by Mike Boitnott and President Brawner and a response was sent to the concerned parties.
  - 1. A request was made to shut off the water at 114 W. Main by the owner.
  - Clerk Streenz spoke to the Board about 2 properties, 310 N. Kathleen and 209 S. Division, both in foreclosure. The properties need to be cleaned up and mowed but has not had any response from the companies in control of either property.

Attorney McGrath advised the Clerk to have Public Works mow 310 N. Kathleen

and place a lien on the property. Attorney McGrath also advised the Clerk to send a letter to both the bank and lawyer in control of 209 S. Division.

1. Trustee Geurts moved, seconded by Trustee Natasha Owen, to accept the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) document and place on website.

On roll call the vote was:

AYES: 6 - 6 - Trustees Alwes, Chase, Geurts, Natasha Owen, Nydra Owen & Robles.

NAYS: 0

ABSENT: 0

There being 6 affirmative votes, the motion carried.

### 1. NEW BUSINESS:

A. It was the consensus of the Board to table the discussion of conflicting fines until the June meeting.

1. It was the consensus of the Board to table the Zoning Board recommendations until the

June meeting.

# 1. MOTION TO ADJOURN @ 10:40pm:

There being no further business to discuss, Trustee Natasha Owen moved, seconded by Trustee Robles to adjourn.

All	in	favor.

Prepared by:

Kara M. Streenz

Village Clerk/Collector